SEP 3 1974

UNIVERSITY of PENNSYLVANIA

PHILADELPHIA 19174

DEPARTMENT OF HISTORY AND SOCIOLOGY OF SCIENCE Edgar Fahs Smith Hall D6

215-594-8400

August 30, 1974

Professor Joshua Lederberg Department of Genetics School of Medicine Stanford University Stanford, Ca. 94305

Dear Josh:

I was delighted to have your recent memorandum, with its evidence of continuing work on the "bacteria project". I'll naturally help in whatever way I can. Not being a Renaissance man like Yehuda, my help will alas be severely limited. My knowledge of nineteenth century biology is so sketchy that it would be vain for me to volunteer any expert guidance. However I will of course cheer the project on.

I look forward to seeing you in Jerusalem in January and, I hope, in Philadelphia sometime shortly thereafter.

With all best wishes.

As ever.

Muly

Arnold Thackray Professor and Chairman

AT:sd